
Lincoln Stamp Club 
SOUVENIR SHEET 

October 2024 Club Happenings Last Month         

September 12 Meeting 
     
We met with 24 members.  Hans and Ruth Kaiser talked about their experience at 
the Great American Stamp Show.  They were impressed with the great dealers,  
collectors, and the overall experience.  Ruth did mention that one of her highlights 
was having clam chowder every day.  Mike Ley was the head judge for the show 
and talked about the process of judging the exhibits.  Tom Johnson mentioned that 
in the August issue of the AP Journal, Mike Ley received the multi-frame reserve 
grand for his “Burma– The First Two Issues” exhibit.  Dale Niebuhr and Amber 
Wesely talked about The American Topical Association (ATA),  They encouraged 
others to join since the club would receive the ATA journal for free if we have six 
club members belonging to ATA.  Dale passed out handfuls of covers from the  
Edgar Hicks collection to everyone present. 
. 
Brad talked about LINPEX 2025 coming up in February and asked for advance  
ideas for a theme and possible stamps to use on the show covers.  The dates have 
been picked—Friday, February 28 and Saturday, March 1.  Ten rooms have been 
reserved at the Country Inn and Suites.  Stamp Collecting Day will be Sunday,  
October 20 here at the church. Brad passed around a sign-up sheet to help with  
everything for the day.  The October meeting will include the sale of donated  
material and the November meeting will be a member buy/sell night. 
 
Brad Shay passed around a 1929 wooden cover and letter franked with a 2c  
Nebraska overprint (Sc. 671). 
 
Amber Wesely talked about the USPS bringing back “Mr. Zip” and passed around 
Mr. Zip activity books for kids. 
 
Dave Wallman showed some 1976 off-white LINPEX souvenir cards and compared 
to a sheet of cards printed on blue paper that had never seen before. 
 
Mark Sellhorn showed a set of poisonous mushroom stamps from Kyrgystan and 
the cover they came in franked with stamps of the Kyrgystan mountain range. 
 

O F F I C E R S 
President: 
Brad Shay (2024) 
Vice President: 
Tom Johnson (2024) 
Secretary: 
Mark Sellhorn (2024) 
Treasurer: 
Dave Wallman (2024) 
Board Members: 
Curtis Peacock (2024) 
Larry Spreeman (2024) 
 
E X C H A N G E S 
Manager: Dale Niebuhr 
 
A P S  A M B A S S A D O R 
Dale Niebuhr 
 
M E E T I N G S 
The Club meets the second 
Thursday, 7:00–8:30 p.m. 
 
L O C A T I O N 
College View Adventist Church 
48th & Prescott  St. 
Lincoln, Neb. 
 
C O N T A C T 
E-mail: 
questions@lincolnstampclub.org 
Web: 
www.lincolnstampclub.org 
Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/ 
LincolnStampClub 
 
Mail: 
PO Box 6756 
Lincoln, NE 
68506-6756 
 
A F F I L I ATION 
An American Philatelic Society  
affiliate : APS #0799-064882. 
 
A N N I V E R S A R Y 
     1964—2024 
     Sixty Years 
 
N E W S L E T T E R 
Editor: Mark Sellhorn 

Program:   “Exhibiting”    by  Mike Ley 
 
Mike took us step-by-step on putting together a quality exhibit.  Whether we 

choose to exhibit competitively or just for fun, he showed us that by  

exhibiting we can learn more about our material and others may give us  

material since they know what we collect.  Mike talked about different ways 

of displaying  our items using hinges, corner mounts and heavier card stock 

for sheets.  Then he covered the layout of the exhibit with a title page  

explaining what the exhibit is about and the story that it is telling and  

highlighting the special items  He added that we always need to include 

something that ends the exhibit.  Mike encouraged club members to start 

with a one-frame exhibit for LINPEX 2025 to fill up the 20 frames that will 

be available. Along the way you may enjoy your collection more, perhaps 

learn more about it, and perhaps enhance it. 



National Mushroom Day  -  October 15 



STAMP COLLECTING DAY 

 

 

Sunday, October 20 

10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

College View Adventist Church, 4801 Prescott, Lincoln 

Free parking and admission plus door prizes 

Stamp collecting displays, demonstrations and advice for  

kids and beginning collectors 

Tens of thousands of U.S. and foreign stamps— 

1¢ each for kids, 5¢ for adults 

Stamps by the bucket ($1 for kids, $5 for adults) 

Sales of stamp albums, packets, covers and other  

collectibles at bargain prices 

Free evaluations of stamp collections 

Visit www.lincolnstampclub.org 

for more information about Lincoln Stamp Club 



Club Notes 
We meet in person at our location, College 
View Adventist Church, 48th and Prescott.  
Please join us in the company of other 
philatelists.   
 

Welcome 
The Lincoln Stamp Club welcomes guests 
to every meeting of the Club.  Dues are 
only $12/year. Membership forms are on 
the Web: ■ Membership: www. 

lincolnstampclub.org/membership/.StampClub. 
 

Facebook 
The Lincoln Stamp Club is on Facebook.  
Please “like” the Club and share its 
updates with your circle of friends. 
■ Facebook: www.facebook.com/Lincoln 
 
 

Meetings 
   Meeting:  Thursday,  October 10 
 Sale of donated material 
 Preparations for Stamp Collecting Day 
 
:  Program:  Thursday,  November 14 
 Member buy/sell 
 2025 officer nominations 

 Coming Up 
 

Stamp Collecting Day October 20 

College View Adventist Church 

4801 Prescott 

Lincoln, NE 

10 am to 4 pm 

LINCOLN STAMP CLUB 
PO BOX  6756 
LINCOLN NE 68506-6756 


